
 
 

 
 
 
 

January 29, 2018 
     
Honorable City Council  
 
Re:  Petition 1259 – Item #1 on January 29, 2018 Public Health & Safety Agenda – 

Request by SAAD Wholesale Meats to Vacate the Public Right of Way, at the 
Alley bounded by Orleans, St. Aubin, Alfred, and Wilkins 

 
 
The Department of Public Works is respectfully requesting that this item be permanently removed 
from Your Honorable Body’s agenda. 
 
On October 17, 2017, the DPW submitted a report for Council to consider the vacation of the above 
referenced alley. The report noted an objection of one abutting property owner, Lycaste Properties, 
and detailed that all city agencies and impacted utilities had no objection to the alley closure. 
 
On October 31, 2017 Council approved the petition to vacate this alley with required easements. 
The Department of Public Works acknowledges that the action by Council is final, and the 
Department is not requesting a reconsideration of that action.  
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Ron Brundidge, Director  
Department of Public Works 
 
 
 
CC: Stephanie Washington, Mayor’s Office 
 Richard Doherty, DPW 
  
 


	January 29, 2018

